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ADELAIDE UNIVERSITY SPORTS ASSOCIATION INC.

trading as AU Sport
Minutes of Council Meeting held on Monday, 25 March, 2013 commencing at 5.30pm in the AU Sport offices, George Murray building.

Present: T Collin (President and Chairperson), J Carver (Deputy President), M Physick (University of Adelaide representative), M Daws (General Manager/Executive Officer),  B Bennett (Gymnastics), R Tucker (Water Ski), D Penn (Cricket and Board member), D Rowe (Rugby), W Abrey (Football), J Daws (Hockey),  T Richer (Judo), N Eckert (Snow Ski), W Pietsch (Volleyball), C Haralam & K Holohan (Soccer), G Johnston (Scuba), C Thompson (Touch), J Holder (Netball), C McMichael (Basketball), J Springbett & N Redmond (Cycling), A Lee (Badminton), R Rumman & M Ayub (Table Tennis), J Cloedo (Baseball), A Harrison (Board member) and L Cooter (Board member) 
Apologies: Athletics and A Howard (Board member)
Financial Clubs not represented or no apology received (15): Boat, Fencing, Gliding, Golf, Karate, Kendo, Lacrosse, Mountain, Rifle, Sailing, Squash, Swimming, Tae Kwon Do, Ultimate Frisbee and Wing Chun. 
Minutes of the previous Council meeting held on 22/10/12 were approved.

GENERAL BUSINESS

1. Council ratifications (November 2012 to March 2013)
The list of items requiring Council ratification was received.

It was resolved that –

Council ratify the Board decisions for

· Hire fees for grounds 2013

· 2012 review of Facility Plan 2010-2020
· Recurrent and venue hire grants, 2013
· Establishment of AU Sport Risk Management project 

· Setting up of Sinking Funds as an investment strategy
· 2013 SAF funding grants for club coaching and administration positions 

· West Beach Hockey Centre management and loan agreements; and
· Blues recognition on playing uniforms
In regard to the last item, the President believed that recognising a Blue recipient on the field of play was an appropriate way of raising the visibility and stature of the Blues awards amongst current students.  The views of the Blues Committee would first be obtained prior to further discussion at a future Board meeting.    
REPORTS 

1. General Manager’s report
The report was received.
The report covered such matters as the success of the 2012 Blues Awards dinner; results from the first Club Reporting Survey; the level of SAF funding for 2013; various negotiations in regard to facility upgrades and a call for nominations to the AU Sport Board in April.  

David Rowe (Rugby) spoke on the grant that the Rugby club had received via SAF funding, which had provided valuable administrative assistance to the club. 
There was a discussion on the best way of lobbying for improved sports facilities on and off campus.  It was understood that a business approach, with the support of comparison statistics from other Go8 universities, could potentially reap longer term benefits and attract stronger support from the University hierarchy.  

The meeting closed at 6.05pm.
NEXT MEETINGS:  Annual General Meeting on Monday, 27 May, 2013 commencing at 5.30pm in the AU Sport offices, which will be immediately followed by a Council meeting to elect four members to the AU Sport Board.  

It is envisaged that the AGM should conclude by around 5.45pm and the Council meeting at approximately 6.15pm.   
